From:

Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of David

Browne <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Wednesday, February 17, 2016 6:01 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Feb 17, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

And SB 89 would block parents and schools across the state from making decisions about what sexual health education they want for their students. This should be decided by them, not by politicians.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Dr. David Browne 105 E Frank Smith Way Apt 209 Wasilla, AK 99654-8590 (907) 631-3410 onsdavid@hotmail.com

From:

Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Bette

Reed <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Wednesday, February 17, 2016 11:05 AM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Feb 17, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

And SB 89 would block parents and schools across the state from making decisions about what sexual health education they want for their students. This should be decided by them, not by politicians.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Ms. Bette Reed 7533 E Jim Cottrell Cir Palmer, AK 99645-8940 (907) 745-3403 bette@mtaonline.net

From: Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Tabitha

Wooster <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent: Wednesday, February 17, 2016 7:00 AM To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins Subject:

Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Feb 17, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

And SB 89 would block parents and schools across the state from making decisions about what sexual health education they want for their students. This should be decided by them, not by politicians.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Tabitha Wooster 1105 S Gurn Cir Palmer, AK 99645-6522 (608) 377-4410 tabithaastevenson@gmail.com

From:

Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of

Samantha Barton <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 16, 2016 10:59 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status:

Follow up Completed

Feb 17, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

And SB 89 would block parents and schools across the state from making decisions about what sexual health education they want for their students. This should be decided by them, not by politicians.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Ms. Samantha Barton PO Box 875517 Wasilla, AK 99687-5517 amisam697@hotmail.com

From:

Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Katie

Bird <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 16, 2016 8:59 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Completed

Feb 16, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

And SB 89 would block parents and schools across the state from making decisions about what sexual health education they want for their students. This should be decided by them, not by politicians.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Ms. Katie Bird 9001 N Wasilla Fishhook Rd Wasilla, AK 99654-0494 cherryxbomb@hotmail.com

From: Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of

Rosemary Myrick <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent: Tuesday, February 16, 2016 8:59 PM

To: Sen. Charlie Huggins
Subject: Please oppose SB 179 and SB 90, horneful and

Subject: Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Feb 16, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

And SB 89 would block parents and schools across the state from making decisions about what sexual health education they want for their students. This should be decided by them, not by politicians.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Ms. Rosemary Myrick PO Box 870722 Wasilla, AK 99687-0722 (907) 357-5150 akmyrick@mtaonline.net

From:

Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Adrian

Furman <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 16, 2016 6:59 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Completed

Feb 16, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

And SB 89 would block parents and schools across the state from making decisions about what sexual health education they want for their students. This should be decided by them, not by politicians.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Dr. Adrian Furman 801 W Holiday Dr Wasilla, AK 99654-6312 aafurman@hotmail.com

From:

Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of J.

Cuzzocreo <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 16, 2016 4:29 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Feb 16, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Ms. J. Cuzzocreo 1701 N Catalina Dr Wasilla, AK 99654-6053 jcuzzoc1@gmail.com

From: Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Timothy

Reich <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent: Tuesday, February 16, 2016 3:28 PM

To: Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject: Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Feb 16, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Dr. Timothy Reich PO Box 870269 Wasilla, AK 99687-0269 (908) 315-4452 tjr61tim@aol.com

From: Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Dulce

Ben-East <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent: Tuesday, February 16, 2016 11:59 AM

To: Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject: Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Feb 16, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

It has been shown that the best way to eliminate abortion procedures is to educate our young people about reproduction. SB 179 and SB 89 would be a double whammy to women in Alaska and likely do the opposite of what you are attempting to do - create more need for abortion, and send it underground and unsafe.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Dulce Ben-East 5400 E Revolutionary Way Wasilla, AK 99654-6716 dulce@alaskabirchsyrup.com

From: Fairness for Alaska Women's Health <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Lars

Opland <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent: Tuesday, February 16, 2016 9:58 AM

To: Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject: Please oppose SB 179 and SB 89, harmful restrictions on abortion and sex ed

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Follow Up

Feb 16, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to two restrictive bills that would severely damage reproductive health care in Alaska.

Please oppose SB 179, which would put politicians in the exam room between women and their doctors, and please oppose SB 89, which would take away the sexual health education options available to communities across the state.

By substituting the will of the legislature for the professional judgment of trained physicians, SB 179 would set a dangerous, unsafe, and unfounded precedent motivated entirely by politics, not by medicine or science. Doctors would be forced to either abandon their professional judgment and training or face criminal penalties while denying women the care they need.

The thinking behind SB 89 has been proven to be error thinking over & over again. States, communities & populations with more restrictions on sex ed ALWAYS end up with more teen pregnancies, more abortions & more sexually transmitted diseases.

Alaska is already defending two politically motivated abortion restrictions in court. With our state's budget crisis, the legislature should not be risking yet another costly lawsuit by passing legally questionable laws like SB 179. Instead, the legislature should be focused on commonsense measure to improve reproductive health, like allowing 12 months of birth control at a time.

The bottom line is that politicians should never come between a woman and her doctor, but this bill does just that. Please oppose SB 179.

Additionally, please oppose SB 89 and let communities, not the legislature, choose what sex ed programs are right for their students.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mr. Lars Opland PO Box 875638 Wasilla, AK 99687-5638 zdk@mtaonline.net

From:

Protect Healthy Youth Alaska <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Robert

Winckler <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Tuesday, February 09, 2016 3:36 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 89 and keep our students healthy

Follow Up Flag:

Flag Status:

Follow up Completed

Feb 9, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to SB 89, a harmful bill that would dramatically restrict sexual health education in Alaska.

SB 89 would limit students' access to important information to help them make healthy decisions about their lives. The bill restricts sexual health education across the state of Alaska, taking away decisions made by parents, teachers, and communities about what is best for their students.

We lead the nation in chlamydia rates, have child sexual abuse rates six times higher than the national average, and have higher teen pregnancy rates too. But instead of expanding evidence-based education about sexual health, SB 89 puts barriers between students and these life-changing programs, and creates burdensome requirements for school districts in a time when districts are struggling with an unprecedented budget crisis. Alaska's youth need us to face the facts, and give them the resources they need to reverse our state's troubling trends.

Please oppose SB 89 to make sure our students have access to the information they need to stay healthy. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mr. Robert Winckler PO Box 877378 Wasilla, AK 99687-7378 winckler@mtaonline.net

From: Protect Healthy Youth Alaska <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Amanda

Wyckoff ppvnh.org>

Sent: Thursday, February 04, 2016 3:17 AM

To: Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject: Please oppose SB 89 and keep our students healthy

Feb 4, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to SB 89, a harmful bill that would dramatically restrict sexual health education in Alaska.

SB 89 would limit students' access to important information to help them make healthy decisions about their lives. The bill restricts sexual health education across the state of Alaska, taking away decisions made by parents, teachers, and communities about what is best for their students.

We lead the nation in chlamydia rates, have child sexual abuse rates six times higher than the national average, and have higher teen pregnancy rates too. But instead of expanding evidence-based education about sexual health, SB 89 puts barriers between students and these life-changing programs, and creates burdensome requirements for school districts in a time when districts are struggling with an unprecedented budget crisis. Alaska's youth need us to face the facts, and give them the resources they need to reverse our state's troubling trends.

Our children need to be informed. Many children come from very reserved, private families, where talk of such things is forbidden.

They really don't know what's what on their own bodies. I spoke with a

20 year old girl a couple of years back. She was so uninformed that she thought her clitorus was her ureatha and I have to show her a diagram and explain it to her. She was 20, and pregnant, and she didn't even know her own anatomy, because her parents and school never taught her about it. I'd like to prevent further failed educational studies for our youth. Our children will one day become tomorrow's leaders. How can we expect them to lead our futures when many don't even know what orfice they urinate from?

Please oppose SB 89 to make sure our students have access to the information they need to stay healthy. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Amanda Wyckoff PO Box 521246 Big Lake, AK 99652-1246 ravenmoon310@gmail.com

From:

Protect Healthy Youth Alaska <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Kristina

Nevenzel <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Friday, February 05, 2016 6:49 AM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 89 and keep our students healthy

Feb 5, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to SB 89, a harmful bill that would dramatically restrict sexual health education in Alaska.

SB 89 would limit students' access to important information to help them make healthy decisions about their lives. The bill restricts sexual health education across the state of Alaska, taking away decisions made by parents, teachers, and communities about what is best for their students.

We lead the nation in chlamydia rates, have child sexual abuse rates six times higher than the national average, and have higher teen pregnancy rates too. But instead of expanding evidence-based education about sexual health, SB 89 puts barriers between students and these life-changing programs, and creates burdensome requirements for school districts in a time when districts are struggling with an unprecedented budget crisis. Alaska's youth need us to face the facts, and give them the resources they need to reverse our state's troubling trends.

Please oppose SB 89 to make sure our students have access to the information they need to stay healthy. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Kristina Nevenzel 2600 E Whispering Woods Dr Wasilla, AK 99654-7318 knevenzel@yahoo.com

From: Protect Healthy Youth Alaska <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Heather

Henness <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent: Friday, February 05, 2016 10:20 AM

To: Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject: Please oppose SB 89 and keep our students healthy

Feb 5, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to SB 89, a harmful bill that would dramatically restrict sexual health education in Alaska.

SB 89 would limit students' access to important information to help them make healthy decisions about their lives. The bill restricts sexual health education across the state of Alaska, taking away decisions made by parents, teachers, and communities about what is best for their students.

We lead the nation in chlamydia rates, have child sexual abuse rates six times higher than the national average, and have higher teen pregnancy rates too. But instead of expanding evidence-based education about sexual health, SB 89 puts barriers between students and these life-changing programs, and creates burdensome requirements for school districts in a time when districts are struggling with an unprecedented budget crisis. Alaska's youth need us to face the facts, and give them the resources they need to reverse our state's troubling trends.

Please oppose SB 89 to make sure our students have access to the information they need to stay healthy. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Ms. Heather Henness 10592 S Tuttle Rd Wasilla, AK 99623-4944 (719) 419-0469 heatherhenness@yahoo.com

From: Protect Healthy Youth Alaska <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Tiana

Proveauex <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent: Friday, February 05, 2016 10:44 PM

To: Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject: Please oppose SB 89 and keep our students healthy

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Follow up

Feb 6, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to SB 89, a harmful bill that would dramatically restrict sexual health education in Alaska.

SB 89 would limit students' access to important information to help them make healthy decisions about their lives. The bill restricts sexual health education across the state of Alaska, taking away decisions made by parents, teachers, and communities about what is best for their students.

We lead the nation in chlamydia rates, have child sexual abuse rates six times higher than the national average, and have higher teen pregnancy rates too. But instead of expanding evidence-based education about sexual health, SB 89 puts barriers between students and these life-changing programs, and creates burdensome requirements for school districts in a time when districts are struggling with an unprecedented budget crisis. Alaska's youth need us to face the facts, and give them the resources they need to reverse our state's troubling trends.

Please oppose SB 89 to make sure our students have access to the information they need to stay healthy. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Tiana Proveauex PO Box 521526 Big Lake, AK 99652-1526 mae.odden@gmail.com

From:

Protect Healthy Youth Alaska <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Richard

Proveauex <ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Friday, February 05, 2016 10:55 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 89 and keep our students healthy

Follow Up Flag:

Flag Status:

Follow up Completed

Feb 6, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to SB 89, a harmful bill that would dramatically restrict sexual health education in Alaska.

SB 89 would limit students' access to important information to help them make healthy decisions about their lives. The bill restricts sexual health education across the state of Alaska, taking away decisions made by parents, teachers, and communities about what is best for their students.

We lead the nation in chlamydia rates, have child sexual abuse rates six times higher than the national average, and have higher teen pregnancy rates too. But instead of expanding evidence-based education about sexual health, SB 89 puts barriers between students and these life-changing programs, and creates burdensome requirements for school districts in a time when districts are struggling with an unprecedented budget crisis. Alaska's youth need us to face the facts, and give them the resources they need to reverse our state's troubling trends.

Please oppose SB 89 to make sure our students have access to the information they need to stay healthy. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mr. Richard Proveauex PO Box 521526 Big Lake, AK 99652-1526 prolandscapes1@gmail.com

From:

Protect Healthy Youth Alaska <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Lisa Campillo

<ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Saturday, February 06, 2016 12:26 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 89 and keep our students healthy

Follow Up Flag:

Flag Status:

Follow up Completed

Feb 6, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to SB 89, a harmful bill that would dramatically restrict sexual health education in Alaska.

SB 89 would limit students' access to important information to help them make healthy decisions about their lives. The bill restricts sexual health education across the state of Alaska, taking away decisions made by parents, teachers, and communities about what is best for their students.

We lead the nation in chlamydia rates, have child sexual abuse rates six times higher than the national average, and have higher teen pregnancy rates too. But instead of expanding evidence-based education about sexual health, SB 89 puts barriers between students and these life-changing programs, and creates burdensome requirements for school districts in a time when districts are struggling with an unprecedented budget crisis. Alaska's youth need us to face the facts, and give them the resources they need to reverse our state's troubling trends.

Please oppose SB 89 to make sure our students have access to the information they need to stay healthy. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Lisa Campillo P.O. Box 99687 Wasilla, AK 99687 (907) 376-3909 campillolisa@yahoo.com

From:

Protect Healthy Youth Alaska <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Elizabeth Smith

<ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Saturday, February 06, 2016 10:46 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 89 and keep our students healthy

Follow Up Flag:

Flag Status:

Follow up Completed

Feb 7, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to SB 89, a harmful bill that would dramatically restrict sexual health education in Alaska.

SB 89 would limit students' access to important information to help them make healthy decisions about their lives. The bill restricts sexual health education across the state of Alaska, taking away decisions made by parents, teachers, and communities about what is best for their students.

We lead the nation in chlamydia rates, have child sexual abuse rates six times higher than the national average, and have higher teen pregnancy rates too. But instead of expanding evidence-based education about sexual health, SB 89 puts barriers between students and these life-changing programs, and creates burdensome requirements for school districts in a time when districts are struggling with an unprecedented budget crisis. Alaska's youth need us to face the facts, and give them the resources they need to reverse our state's troubling trends.

Please oppose SB 89 to make sure our students have access to the information they need to stay healthy. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Elizabeth Smith PO Box 520783 Big Lake, AK 99652-0783 surreal_sadeablo@yahoo.com

From:

Protect Healthy Youth Alaska <power4alaska@gmail.com> on behalf of Kandis Moon

<ppaction@ppvnh.org>

Sent:

Sunday, February 07, 2016 4:28 PM

To:

Sen. Charlie Huggins

Subject:

Please oppose SB 89 and keep our students healthy

Feb 7, 2016

State Senator Charlie Huggins State Capitol, Room 103 120 Fourth Street Juneau, AK 99801-1182

Dear State Senator Huggins,

I am writing as your constituent to urge opposition to SB 89, a harmful bill that would dramatically restrict sexual health education in Alaska.

SB 89 would limit students' access to important information to help them make healthy decisions about their lives. The bill restricts sexual health education across the state of Alaska, taking away decisions made by parents, teachers, and communities about what is best for their students.

We lead the nation in chlamydia rates, have child sexual abuse rates six times higher than the national average, and have higher teen pregnancy rates too. But instead of expanding evidence-based education about sexual health, SB 89 puts barriers between students and these life-changing programs, and creates burdensome requirements for school districts in a time when districts are struggling with an unprecedented budget crisis. Alaska's youth need us to face the facts, and give them the resources they need to reverse our state's troubling trends.

Please oppose SB 89 to make sure our students have access to the information they need to stay healthy. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Kandis Moon 1141 N Sam Snead Loop Wasilla, AK 99623-4129 (907) 775-3002 mariahmoonwellness@gmail.com